
Headteacher’s Newslet ter 16.12.22  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope you are all keeping warm and well in this cold weather! This time of the year is        
particularly special for us as a Catholic School. Advent is one of the most important times of 
the liturgical calendar and over the past three weeks, we have joined Christians all over the 
world in preparing for the birth of Jesus. During Advent, our wonderful Pupil Chaplains have 
been leading assemblies which have focused on preparing our hearts to welcome Jesus on 
Christmas day. They’ve done a great Job in leading creative and well-constructed prayer and 
liturgy and have used this opportunity to also teach their peers about the 4 Sundays of      
Advent and the symbolism of the Advent Wreath and its 5 candles. 
 
Unfortunately, we had to make the difficult decision to postpone our Christmas Nativities and 
Carol Concert due to the adverse weather conditions this week. Our pupils have worked ex-
tremely hard to learn their songs and will be able to share these with you when we return in 
January:   
 

  Thursday 5th January – Nursery Nativity 2:00pm  (School Hall) 
 

 Friday 6th January – Reception/ KS1 Nativity – 10:30-11:30am  (St Dominic's Church) 
 

 Friday 6th January – Key Stage 2 Carol Concert – 2:00 – 3:00pm (St Dominic's Church) 
 
These will now be part of our Epiphany Celebrations. The Feast of the Epiphany is celebrated 
on January 6th each year and remembers the visit of the Wise Men to worship the baby Je-
sus . We look forward to celebrating with you! 
 
I wish every family a happy and peaceful holiday and we look forward to seeing everyone at 
the start of the new term (Thursday 5th January 2023).  
 
Merry Christmas,  
 
Mr Ashburn.  
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Coffee morni ng 
 We will  be  hosting  a  coffee  morning  

on Friday,  27th January  from  9.15  to 

10:15am. Parents can bring their toddlers 

and babies. There is lots of time to ask 

questions, share experiences and find 

out first-hand what is happening in 

school. Mums, Dads and extended fami-

ly are ALL welcome. 
Eco-school council 

Our Eco-School Councillors have been meeting this half term to help make pupil voice and     
sustainability an integral part of school life. This week they used their pupil voice surveys to   
decide the issues they will be tackling this year. Working with the Headteacher and UNICEF 
Rights Respecting Lead, the council members have agreed on 5 actions:  

Action 1: To fundraise for a variety of charities including those supporting animals and the 
homeless. 

Action 2: To work with the local community to develop spaces and areas. 

Action 3: To work with Havering Catering to provide a lunch-time menu that is healthy and 
appealing to all. 

Action 4: To run workshops, lessons and assemblies on being environmentally friendly.  

Action 5: To work with the school leadership team to create and provide a greater range of 
extra-curricular clubs. 

As you will see from the actions above, the responsibilities of these pupils include addressing 
environmental issues in school, supporting the wider community, fundraising and being the 
voice of their peers.  These actions are linked to the principles of Catholic social teaching and 
the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child.  

Parking 
We kindly ask that think about where you park, how you park and your conduct outside our  
school gates.  Please do not park on the zig-zag lines outside our school – these are there to 
keep our pupils safe. Illegally parked cars can be reported via the following link: https://
www.havering.gov.uk/info/20004/parking/121/parking_tickets_and_traffic_fines/8.  

Fundrai sing 
This Advent season we have been   
fundraising for Brentwood Catholic  
Children’s Society (BCCS). Not only is 
BCCS a charity associated with our   
Diocese, it also supports many of the 
Catholic schools in our local area.  

Thank you for your donations! The 
BCCS will be using your contribution to 
help support the emotional health and    
wellbeing of children and young people. 
We will still be collecting donations after 
Christmas so please bring them in if you 
have forgotten. 

Chri stm as  raffle  
£410 was raised through our Christmas 
Raffle. Thank you to the Staff of St    
Ursula’s for donating prizes and thank 
you to our familes for purchasing tickets. 
Congratulations to our 2 lucky winners! 

Congratulations to St Philomena’s and  

St Martin’s, who were the attendance 

winners this term. Both classes have won 

a class party! 
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